 TRI-COUNTIES REGIONAL CENTER

TCADD Board Meeting 
DATE:   October 2, 2010
MINUTES

TCADD President:  Bob Cobbs In Attendance:  Charles Devlin, Nancy Kavin, Steven Kresco, Shanti Nadiminti, Justine Blevins, Robin Rosso, Michael Kaszycki, Rachel Huff, Julie Kahn, Cathy Farrar, Omar Noorzad, Michael Nagel, Lorna Owens, Frank Bush, Pat Forgey 
Phone:  Mani Gaur 

Guests:  Kathy Reed, TCCHC, Sharon Haggerty, DDS 

Members of the Public:  Fred Jones, Nipomo, CA
	ITEM
	DISCUSSION 
	TASK
	 RESPONSIBLE

PARTY

DUE DATE

	· Call to Order
	Meeting called to order at 10:00am, by Bob Cobbs, TCADD Board President.
	
	

	· Public Input

	No public comment.

	
	

	· Business Meeting
Consent Calendar


	The consent calendar was reviewed.  A motion was made to accept the consent calendar.  M/S/C 
	
	

	· Notice of Action Item:
Changes to TCADD Service Policy 9201 – Service Coordination 

	Frank Bush, Director of Services and Supports addressed the Board with proposed changes to the Policies and Guidelines 9201 - Service Coordination in an effort to reflect the new changes in the TBL, in addition to incorporating people-first language.  

Two major additions to the policy: 

· Language in compliance with the TBL law; Purchase of Service through the least costly provider of comparable quality.

· Language regarding an alternative choice for parents  who want to be their child’s own Services Coordinator; completion of training requirements; 12 sessions of New Service Coordinator Training and Introduction, and two-day training on Person Centered Thinking. 
· Procedures can be adapted to ensure that SCs have methods for keeping current with changes in legislation and agency policies

Board recommendation changes:

· Add the word “herself” in paragraph four, sentence two, to read himself/herself.  
· Add language, as follows to Bullet 6:  least costly and comparable quality or best services to meet the needs of the individual served.
The policy will be added as Action Item at the November, 2010, Board meeting.
 
	Frank will review the Lanterman Act and the TBL law for further clarification. 
Place on the November Agenda for approval. 


	Frank – Report to SSC
Cathy – Add to November Board Agenda

	· Action Items:
Changes to TCADD Service Policy 10601 – Behavior Intervention Service 
	Frank Bush presented the revised draft of the TCADD Service Policy 10601 – Behavioral Intervention Services for final review and approval.  The proposed changes to the policy were reviewed by the Board under Notice of Action at the October Board meeting. 
Board requested the following change: 

· The acronym in paragraph for CCS in paragraph 11, 12 and 13 to read,  California Children’s Services. (CCS is a county generic public resource funded under State Rules of Funding for children who have physical disabilities.)

Motion to accept with change – M/S/C 

	
	

	2011 Performance Contract Goals to DDS
	Pat Forgey, Director of Community and Organizational Development, presented the 2011 Performance Contract Plan to the Board for review and approval prior to submittal to DDS, next week.  Regional Centers are required to submit Performance Contract Goals on an annual basis, along with measures for accountability.  This report also allows for local-level reporting. Performance Goals for TCRC are data-specific Outcome Measures, directly linked to the five Focus Areas of our Strategic Performance Plan.   Public Policy Goals and Compliance Goals, as well as Local Goals are contained in the document. 
The Board discussed a need for more factual information regarding the eligibility intake process, clinical evaluation and diagnosis requirements.  The Board recognized the waiting period for the intake process as critical need impacting services.  Statewide Public Policy baseline standards are set by The Lanterman Act.   
Dr. Noorzad suggested this issue be brought to GCRC as a critical reference point to bring up with the State Legislators.

Content changes to the TCRC Website architecture are also being made to support parents looking for guidance regarding state policy, Lanterman mandates, TCRC policies and procedures, etc.  Online and customized trainings are also being made available.
It was suggested that TCRC may offer quarterly training for parents, regarding accessing private insurance, generic resources, in addition to TCRC services and supports.  This may be something to be done through FRCs.  Reducing the delay between time of diagnosis to time of receiving services is purely a resource issue:  hiring more clinicians, more service coordinators – would allow for shorter intake time.   

Board asked that intake process be shortened – even if it is by 10 days, or 15% of current process.  Dr Noorzad emphasized that as a result of the current budget crisis, resources are so severely limited that there are limited options.  ARCA  has estimated  that regional centers are operating with a budget that is approximately 25% - 30% underfunded to meet all the state mandates for providing services. 
Family Resource Centers were mentioned as excellent resources for parents receiving a new diagnosis, or for families who would like to connect with others who have been through the same experience.  

A motion was made to approve the Performance Contract, as presented, for submission to DDS.  M/S/C


	TCRC will submit a letter supporting the 2011 Performance Contract Plan to DDS next week
The Board recommended this issue be a one hour mini-training topic.

Bring to GCRC: Public Policy issue on the need for factual Resource information


	Pat Forgey will ensure Performance Contract is sent
Robin Rosso to submit this topic to BDC

Mani Gaur, GCRC Chair, to add to GCRC agenda

	· Executive Director Report 
Omar Noorzad, PhD
FY 2010-11 Budget and Cash Flow Update

· Membership Principles of the ARCA (attachment 8)
· Fundamental Housing Principles


	Dr. Omar Noorzad, Executive Director, announced to the Board that finalization of the State budget is very near. If the budget is passed as anticipated, TCRC should not have to access the additional $32.3 million in line of credit that has been approved with Union Bank.   
The Budget Conference Committee has approved the proposed agreement that contains an additional .65 % cut to POS and OPS budget in addition to the already 3% cut last year. This will result in $10 to $15 million dollars in additional cuts to the regional centers operations budget, and $25 million or more to the POS budget.  This may lead to Stage 2 cost-cutting measures in the regional center’s operations budget that were previously outlined.  After the state funding allocations are known, the budget situation will be reviewed to determine funding shortfalls. 
Some of  the TCRC  Service  Providers are struggling to continue operating as a result of the budget cuts. Some providers may be forced to cease providing services.  Losing even one vendor would have severe implications for the people served by TCRC.  Budget cuts have not only resulted in financial instability for service providers, but it has also caused safety concerns resulting from not being able to hire enough staff, as well as well-qualified staff.  Providers have only received two minor financial increases during the past 15 years.  

Bob Cobbs, TCADD President,  asked for feedback on the draft document, ARCA Principles of Membership.  The main item of concern seemed to be Item #12, Notification: 
· Regional centers’ have the right to take independent action.  The document requests that notification of pending action be provided to ARCA and the regional centers “as far in advance as possible”.  Five days’ notice was suggested, but there was a request to change the notice to 48-hours’ notice.  
· ARCA Strategic Planning Committee has determined that 48 hours may  not give the ARCA Board adequate time to review the information
· ARCA Bylaws require that notification must be provided prior to independent action; changes in policies and statutes, as well as budget reductions, have brought this issue to the forefront.  Certain RCs have not observed this bylaw in the past, bringing this issue to be readdressed. 
Dr. Noorzad presented to the Board a draft of the document, Fundamental Housing Principles, regarding congregate housing services (for 15+ people).  Some service providers in  Southern CA  would like to be vendored for Congregate services (15+ capacity). Hence, ARCA has put together this document to reaffirm our values in keeping housing development small and desegregated.  
Kathy Reed, Chair of the Tri-Counties Housing Corporation stated that the TCCHC Board did not want to see congregate or segregated housing in any way.   However, she also stated that  the Principles of Universal Design and “green” or sustainable building practices should be embraced, when appropriate or when possible rather than as a rule as outlined in the ARCA document
· 
	
	

	· Management Report 

Lorna Owens, CFO
	Lorna Owens, Chief Financial Officer, provided the Board with a budget update.  
· No change in allocation for last Fiscal Year in POS – Expecting to receive  additional funding to resolve the projected deficit sometime in the fall. (probably looking at a deficit of $1 million  to $1.1 million after the state “true-up”) 
· FY 10/11 expenses through August, TCRC spent about $30 million; expenses are averaging about $15 million per month, which comparable to last year.  Showing about a 1% increase in POS expenditures over last FY 09/10.
· Started sufficiency of allocation process even though funding hasn’t been received yet. Starting to work on expenditure projections.  Lorna will provide the Board with POS projections at the November meeting.  Preliminary information is the 1st allocation might be at $6 million higher than the first allocation last year. 
· Will review OPS cost saving measures when funding is allocated
· The Chart comparison data has date from fiscal year data 09/10 in comparison with Fiscal Year 10/11 on actual costs. 
· Current OPS projection – No real changes since last month. Only three areas of change:
· Workers Compensation Renewals - Savings of $20K 
· Interest Expense Projection – up from $109,000 to $177,000 
· Interest income – Interest on the Money Market account is helping to offset interest expense somewhat.  
· $268,762 on hold for PERS for the rate stabilization. Administrative Committee meeting was held in September with PERS Actuary – Preliminary target - $552,000 at the end of June to stabilize rate for next year.  Should know the actual amount by November.  

	
	

	TCCHC Housing Report
	Kathy Reed, TCCHC Chair, provided a housing update to the TCADD Board.  
Current activities:

· The Simi Valley Tapo Canyon home is fully occupied.  

· Looking at acquiring a couple of housing options this year.  

· One in Ventura
· One in San Luis Obispo – Currently occupied by two individuals served by TCRC. Previous owner went bankrupt, and is now unable to sustain the property. TCCHC is working with bank to see if it is feasible for TCCHC to assume the loan, which would allow individuals remain in the home and to perform deferred maintenance.  Much is dependent on the budget. 

TCADD Board President Bob Cobbs presented Kathy Reed with a plaque as a token of the Board’s appreciation for her dedicated work on behalf of the TCADD Board, and improving the lives of the people we serve in the Tri-Counties area.  

	
	

	· Next Committee Meetings
	· Vendor Advisory – Thursday,  November 4, 2010 (C Devlin / J White, Co-Chairs)
· Services and Supports – Tuesday,  November 16, 2010 (J Kahn, Chair)

· Government and Community Relations – Wednesday, November 10, 2010 (M Gaur, Chair)

· Board Development – Tuesday, November 16, 2010 (R Rosso, Chair)

· Administrative – Tuesday, November 16, 2010 (S Nadiminti, Chair)

· People’s Advisory – Wednesday, November 17 , 2010 (C Farrar / S Bremer, Co-Chairs)

· Executive – Tuesday, November 16,  2010 (B Cobbs, Chair)
	
	

	· Adjournment 
	Meeting was adjourned at 12:40pm
	
	


NEXT MEETING:  6:00p.m., Friday, November 5, 2010

TCRC Annex – 505 E Montecito, Santa Barbara
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